Board of Education

The regular meeting of the Traverse Bay Area Intermediate School District Board of Education was held February 7, 2017, at 1101 Red Drive, Traverse City, Michigan.  President Joseph Fisher called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.


Members Present:                          Members Absent:


Birgy
McKellar

McCall

Carpenter
Scherrer

Warren



Fisher

Pledge of Allegiance

President Fisher noted an action item to the agenda may occur following closed session that may require Board approval.
Motion by Member Scherrer, supported by Member McKellar, to approve the agenda as presented.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0.   Motion carried.  

Motion by Member Scherrer, supported by Member Birgy, to approve consent grouping items III. A-D as presented. 

· Minutes of January 3, 2017 regular meeting
· Minutes of January 23, 2017 special meeting

· Monthly Accounts Payable Check Summary January 1, 2017 to January 31, 2017

Check Numbers: 170476-170760. Total for Month:  $1,908,714.88
· New Positions:


-
Custodian, effective March, 2017


-
Teacher, EI, effective February, 2017


-
Teacher Assistant, EI, effective February, 2017

· New Employees:


-
Kalley Goad, Teacher Assistant EI, effective January 17, 2017

-
Marla Rivard, Teacher Assistant CI, effective January 26, 2017

-
Jourdan Dean, Teacher Assistant ASD, effective January 23, 2017


-
Monique Campo. Teacher Assistant CI, effective January 31, 2017


-
Jessie Smith, Teacher Assistant CI, effective February 6, 2017


-
Nataliya Silkovska, Accountant, effective February 15, 2017

· Resignations:

-
William Sandtveit, Paraprofessional, effective May 31, 2017 (retirement 10 years)
-
Ann Collins, Teacher Assistant, effective February 15, 2017 (retirement 13 years)
-
Megan Skrzypczak, Receptionist, effective January 24, 2017
-
Joel Carpenter, Math Instructor, effective June 9, 2017 (retirement 11 years)
-
Wendy Wyatt, Occupational Therapist, effective June 9, 2017 (retirement 20 years)

· Out of State Travel:
1. Michelle Moeggenberg, Student Achievement Data Specialist, and 4 Instructional Services staff members, to attend Illuminate National Users Conference, San Diego, California, February 21-22, 2017.  

Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0. Motion carried.
Superintendent, Mike Hill reported the following:
1. February is Career & Technical Education month.  The Career-Tech Center will have many events this month for students. 

2. He introduced Amy Trumbull, Teacher Consultant for students with visual impairments at TBAISD.  Amy shared her involvement in bringing a community event to this region hosting silver medal champions of the USA Men’s Paralympic Goalball Team taking place March 10-11 at Leland Public School.  Goalball is a sport specifically for players who are blind or visually impaired.  She provided information relative to the visually impaired program at TBAISD.  TBAISD Teacher Consultants and Orientation Mobility Specialists serve 85 students in the TBAISD service area who are either blind or visually impaired.  We are the only district that have consultants assigned to students who are blind and spend 15-20 hours a week with an individual student.  TBAISD employs 5 Teacher Consultants for the visually impaired and 2 Orientation and Mobility Specialists.  The Goalball event on Friday, March 10 will include an all school assembly from 2:30 – 3:15.  On Saturday, March 11 the USA Paralympic Goalball team will play at 11:30 and then open the event for the community to experience the sport. Outcomes for the event are to bring about community awareness for students with disabilities.  Prior to the event we are hosting a professional learning community (PLC) event for all physical education teachers in the five county region as well as TBAISD physical therapists and physical therapist assistants on February 16, teaching them about Goalball and have them play a game.  Following the PLC, a unit of study will be developed for Goalball activities in the locals.  

3. We have a superintendents meeting scheduled for this Friday. Ric Peterson will be presenting to members to provide a summary of the facility study.   
4. He will be presenting next Tuesday to the noon Traverse City Rotary Club.

5. We have over 20 board members from the region attending the February 21 Marzano Board training.  Three separate sessions are being held.  Our staff are involved in offering training and support to ISDs to help them through their Marzano implementation.
6. He has visited several districts in the past few weeks to observe instruction and meet with staff.
7. Majority of districts charge for FOIA requests.  We will comply with FOIA policy and will charge in the future.
8. We are reviewing short and long term projects as well as meeting with architects for the manufacturing and technology program move.  We will ask for a Board Finance Committee meeting in February.  Member Birgy offered to serve on the committee in the absence of Member McKellar.
Motion by Member Carpenter, supported by Member Birgy to approve Lenovo ThinkPads Purchase in the amount of $52,368 for 60 units from CDW-G for the Allied Health II Lab.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0. Motion carried.
Motion by Member Scherrer, supported by Member McKellar to approve Rhoades Engineering Contract for lighting replacement at Arnell and technology server room upgrade project in the amount of $26,600.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0. Motion carried.
Motion by Member Carpenter, supported by Member Birgy to approve Environment Architects Contract for Phase 3 of the Life Skills Center and Arnell building lighting replacement project in the amount of $19,900.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0. Motion carried.
Motion by Member Birgy, supported by Member Scherrer to approve Purchase of Lift Van Bid for Traverse Heights from Bill Marsh for a 2017 Dodge Grand Caravan SE 29S with lift from Creative Mobility in the amount of $34,289.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0. Motion carried.
Member Fisher asked for public comment.
Jason Tank, General Comments
Member Fisher asked for reports or requests from board members.

There were none.
Carol Greilick, Special Education report (relates to goals 2, 3 and 4 of Strategic Plan):

1. Last month she reported on the passage of Michigan House bills 5409 through 5417, all related to the use of seclusion and restraint. They are now referred to as Public Acts 394 – 402, and Sections 1307 – 1307(h) of the Revised School Code and are effective on March 29, 2017. While these Acts codify previous State Board of Education Guidance, there are some significant requirements of LEAs and ISDs, and the required policy from the MDE will help us understand implementation, as will the accompanying guidance.

Steps we have or are taking to ensure compliance and appropriate student programming include:

· She facilitated a Superintendent subcommittee meeting to carefully review the law and identify concerns and next steps

· Held a special education supervisor retreat that devoted 6 hours to the topic, including a 2-hour Q & A with district attorney Jeff Butler to assist in clarifying our obligations under the statute

· Identified a working group to assist in ensuring a compliant training and communication plan
She thanked the following employees for their particular contributions related to this topic:

· Supervisor Brooke Laurent has drafted documentation and debriefing forms to use while we wait for additional state guidance; and
· State Director of Special Education Terri Johnson asked TBAISD School Psychologist Marvin Nordeen to participate in weekly conference calls with nine other individuals across the state to assist in developing policy and guidance. Two meetings have been held.  To date, topics generating dialogue with impact on implementation include whether or not the new Acts supersede the Corporal Punishment Statute and required characteristics of an acceptable seclusion environment. 
2. Behavior planning and support continues to be a concern among the superintendents’ special education subcommittee, and though we have provided training to teaching assistants and hire additional behavior support staff, they would like to look at and evaluate the effectiveness of the training and consider additional staff.  We will address this topic during the April meeting.

Pat Lamb, Career-Tech Center report:

1. The Power Equipment Technology program was 1 of 13 programs selected this year for the CTE showcase in April to present to legislators at the State Capitol.  We are very excited for Jared Diephouse, program instructor to take part.
2. We completed tenth grade visitations today at the Career-Tech Center.  Over 1,720 tenth graders were signed up to visit over the past two weeks.
3. Ron Gray was an instructor for CTC for many years.  He presented a check from the Lake Ann Lions Club for $2,500 for the CTC scholarship fund.
4. On Friday we will have John Donvan and Caren Zucker, news correspondents who have written a New York Times best seller “In a Different Key”, the story of autism.  They will be at the Opera House as speakers for the National Writers Series.  They will be talking with students and staff at the Career-Tech Center in the Front Street Writers program as well as special education staff and school psychologists on the material within that book.
5. He introduced CTC student Victoria Garrow, senior from Elk Rapids who attends the Allied Health II program to provide information on Career Technical Education.  Victoria serves on the National Technical Honor Society and is the State Officer for HOSA. She is also running for National Office for HOSA.  Victoria is a recipient of the coveted full-ride University of Michigan HAIL (High Achieving Involved Leader) Scholarship, and through encouragement from her CTC counselor Kris Wendland, applied for and recently received a Horatio Alger National Scholarship of $25,000. Furthermore, State Superintendent Whiston confirmed Victoria as one of 120 Michigan candidates (five of which are Career and Technical Education students) for the Presidential Scholars Program, to be announced in April.  Victoria provided a story to the Board of her journey and opportunities at the Career-Tech Center.
Jason Jeffrey, General Education report:

1. In addition to Career & Technical Education month, it is National School Counseling Week.  We thank our very own CTC Counselors Barry Bialik and Kris Wendland for the work they do for students.  Over 50 counselors in the region meet on a regular basis spending a great deal of time learning together professionally and they serve on CTC committees.
2. We will bring to a future board meeting a request to purchase a SANS device which is a Storage Area Network System to help with redundancy with systems on site at Arnell and at CTC.  Part of that is a result from the recent technology study.  
3. Last Monday he and Mike attended the Board meeting in Elk Rapids to acknowledge them for participation in the International Baccalaureate grant and for their school being instrumental for IB in the middle and elementary school.
4. The state and federal government has changed around the discussion of student attendance and truancy to those that are chronically absent.  That by definition is missing more than 10% of their time based on the school year semesters.  Looking at current data there is a broad range from 9 – 40% in some buildings.  This data will be helpful as we try to promote attendance and student achievement.  This is also part of the work of the behavior specialists team as they work within local districts.  
Motion by Member Scherrer, supported by Member Carpenter to enter into closed session under Section 8h of the Open Meetings Act.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0.  Motion carried.  Members went into closed session at 6:35 p.m.
Motion by Member Scherrer, supported by Member Birgy to reenter into open session at 6:38 p.m. Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0.  Motion carried.

Motion by Member Scherrer, supported by Member McKellar to not proceed with legal action and settle with the professional employees group relative to the MERC case.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 5; Nays: 0.  Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.
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